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Term Dates 2019 

Term One 
First Day Thursday 31 January   
Last Day Friday 12 April 
Term Two 
First Day Monday 29 April 
Last Day Friday 5 July 
Term Three 
First Day Monday 22 July 
Last Day Friday 27 September 
Term Four 
First Day Monday 14 October 
Last Day Wednesday 18 December 
 
 

Event Calendar 

Visit the event calendar on our 
website (under Parent Zone) for 
event information. 
 

November 

28 Christchurch Triathlon 

28  John Parsons Cyber Safety  
  Parents Meeting 7-8pm 

29 Life Ed—until 7 December 

30  Full School Assembly 2.15pm 

 

December 

5 Christchurch Athletics 

6 & 7 Year 6 Camp 

12  Mufti Day 

13 Final MPS Assembly 2018 , 1pm 

14 Last day for Seniors 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Making Pathways to the Stars 

Principal Comment  
 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Friends of MPS 
 
We’re nearly at the end, and so this makes this the last newsletter (apart for a 
nuts and bolts one in the last week), for the year and as such it is always the 
nicest and easiest one to write. I would like to start out by thanking everyone 
who makes this such a brilliant school to be at. 

We farewell a few of our staff this year as they move on to other things; we 
wish them well and hopefully they know there will always be a warm welcome 
for them at MPS. In particular I would like to mention Mrs Deb Lamont and Mrs 
Maree Isherwood, who will both retire at the end of this school year. Both of 
these ladies have dedicated more than 30 years to making our school as good 
as it is. They have seen generations of children come and go. I have always 
admired their ability and willingness to keep up to date, and change as 
education has changed. I wish them many, many years of enjoyable and 
productive retirement. 

Thanks to the Board who provide the umbrella in which I work under, most 
people in our community would be surprised at their level of commitment and 
drive, to make MPS the best school possible. Thanks to those on the school’s 
Leadership team who have spent the year driving the school forward, as well as 
carrying out all the tasks that they still had to get done. Thanks to the teachers 
who continually go above and beyond to make the children’s time at school not 
only enjoyable but academically beneficial. Thanks to the support staff (the 
office execs, the teacher aides, and cleaner) who work tirelessly under the 
radar to support the teachers, students and the general running of the school. 
Thanks to the fundraising committee who make sure, through their efforts, that 
we can provide the students with extra opportunities and resources that the 
Ministry don’t fund us for. There are quite a number of the fundraising team 
standing down this year, they have more than done their fair share, and so it 
would be great to have new people putting their hands up for this next year. 
Thanks to all of those people who volunteer in our school; the Bible In Schools 
and Literacy Boost crews, those who have taken on some gardening, the adult 
helpers in and out of the classroom. Thanks to the parents for the interest they 
take in what happens at MPS, the faith they have in us, and the support they 
give to their children’s learning. And lastly, the biggest thank you goes to the 
children of Methven Primary School for being so wonderful and brilliant; 
without you there would be no school. 

I wish you all a happy and safe Christmas break, and I look forward to sharing 
the 2019 school year with you when it arrives. 
Chris 
 

Phone: 
03 302 8500 

Email: 
office@methven.school.nz 

Website: 
www.methven.school.nz 

mailto:office@methven.school.nz
http://www.methven.school.nz
https://twitter.com/MethvenPrimary
https://www.facebook.com/MethvenPrimarySchool/
https://messagemyway.com/code/qqdrq
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCnO0My6j2nlr9CDhDWHVFog


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
  

 

 
 
 
 
 

    

Opuke Pockets 

Made by Year 5/6 students as part of their inquiry project to 
reduce the amount of plastic packaging in our rubbish bins. 
Ideal for biscuits, muffins, slice etc. Machine wash-able.  
Available from the school office: $12 for a pack of 3. 

 
Christchurch Triathlon 
Well done to Lucie, Chloe, Rata, William, and Jamie, who are 
representing MPS in the Christchurch Triathlon today, 28 
November.  We wish you well. 

 

Swimming 
All children are to bring their NAMED swimming togs and 
towels to school every day.  All classes will have the chance 
to go swimming daily, if the weather is favourable. 

 
Family Accounts 
Can all family accounts please be paid in full by the end of 
this week. Please don’t hesitate to phone the office on 302 
8500 or email accounts@methven.school.nz if you have any 
family account queries or want to check what your out-
standing balance is. 

Change in School Bank Account 
Please note that at the end of this year we are closing our 
002 bank account. All payments to Methven Primary School 
will need to be made to 02-0868-0013797-000. Please check 
your internet banking bill payee list to ensure that you have 
the correct bank account loaded. Thank you! 
 

Welcome to our New Students 
Mahuri T  Harrison 
Mahuri S  Felix 
Enjoy your school days at Methven Primary School. 
 

MPS Birthdays 
December 5  Isabella, Opuke R  
December 5  Nikita, Opuke R 
December 6  Monty, Opuke D 
December 15 Blair, Mahuri L 
December 15 Connor, Piwakawaka L 
December 16 Holly, Opuke D 
December 17 Charlie, Hakatere G 
December 19 Isabelle, Barrhill 
December 20 James, Opuke D 
December 20 Beau, Mahuri  L 
December 22 Asia, Opuke R 
December 26 Aldwyne, Opuke W 
December 30 Jordan, Opuke R 
December 30 Tilly, Opuke W 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 4 Assemblies 
Our next full school assembly will be held on Friday 30 No-
vember at 2.15pm in the Mt Hutt College hall—all parents/
caregivers are welcome to attend.   

 
Final Assembly 2018 
The final Assembly for 2018 will be on Thursday 13 De-
cember, starting at 1pm in the Mt Hutt College hall.  This 
will be a formal Assembly to farewell our Year 6 Students, 
and celebrate our students who have achieved success 
this year.  We welcome all families to this Final Assembly, 
but please be considerate, as seating is limited.  We aim to 
finish by 2.30pm, with tea and coffee afterwards at MPS. 
 

Final Day 2018 
Friday 14 December is our final day from 9am-12noon.  
Attendance is for senior students only,  who will be  
assisting in the end of year pack up.  Buses will leave 
school at 12.15pm on this day. 

 
Reports and 
2019 School Information 
End of year school reports will be sent home with students 
on Monday 10th December. A 2019 Information newsletter 
will also be included with the report, containing details of 
stationery lists, staff, BYOD’s, and when Home Class lists 
will be available. 

 
Lost Property 
Lost Property will be put out for viewing on the days  of 
both of our assemblies, Friday 30 November and Thurs-
day 13 December.  Please take  this opportunity to check 
for any items that belong to you. 

 
Library Books 
Please return all books to the Library this week, thank you. 

 
2019 Term Dates 
Term 1—Thursday 31 January-Friday 12 April 
Term 2—Monday 29 April—Friday 5 July 
Term 3—Monday 22 July—Friday 27 September 
Term 4—Monday 14 October—Wednesday 18 December 
 
Public Holidays/Closed Days 
6 February—Waitangi Day 
19 April—Good Friday 
22 April—Easter Monday 
23 April—Easter Tuesday 
25 April—ANZAC Day 
3 June—Queens Birthday 
28 October—Labour Day 
15 November—Canterbury Anniversary Day 
 

County Athletic Sports 
Well done to those who to took part in the Sports.  We 
wish Noah, Blake, Mikayla and Emma well for Christchurch 
on Wednesday 5 December. 
 

mailto:accounts@methven.school.nz


    

Disabled and Staff Car Parking 
Please DO NOT park in the Disabled Car Parking unless you 
are entitled to—leave it available for those who are in need 
of it. 
Please, DO NOT use the staff car parking, it is also required 
for visiting tutors.  This is also a safety issue, as children are 
often passing through the area. 

  
Thank you 
Thank you to the Year 6 leaving families for the delicious 
morning tea given to the staff last week.  It was very much 
appreciated.  
 

December 12—Mufti Day 
Take this opportunity to wash the school uniform ready for 
our final assembly on Thursday 13 December. 
• Optional:  Christmas Parade, Dress up in Christmas 

Theme 
• There will be a secret Santa for kids in need. If you 

can, please bring a $5-10 present (please NO broken 
or old toys) 

 

Methven Primary School Uniform 
Buy/Sell 
A reminder that families looking to buy or sell MPS uniforms 
can do so on the Methven Primary School Uniform Buy/Sell 
Facebook page. 

This poem was written by Jordan Oates  at a Canterbury 
Literacy Day at the end of last term, and has been pub-
lished in the Canterbury Literacy Association November 
Newsletter. 
   

School For A Day: 1961 
Tick, tock, tick, tock 
Screech 
I try not to moan while I sit at my desk 
Be cautious 
Do right-hand links 
Screech 
You hear it again 
But can’t hold it in 
Aggh! 
Smack! 
My hand stings 
I can’t help but scream 
I’m in detention. It feels so bad 
Why did I choose to take a chance? 
So, always remember 
Write with your right 
Don’t talk 
Shush, she’s watching you 
With the ruler in her right hand. 
Jordan Oates, Year 5 , Methven School 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/257297618139549/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/257297618139549/


Student Success Outside of School 
Lucie Hood has been selected into the Canterbury Talent 
ID Squad to tour Invercargill in December for the South-
land Champs.  A great achievement for Lucie, who is the 
youngest to be representing Canterbury at the Southland 
Champs. 

 
 
 

Wanted 
If you have any spare supermarket plastic bags, please 
hand them into the school office.  Thank you. 
 
 
 

Whanau Library 
Educarents has established a community library with a 
range of books about parenting, child development, rela-
tionships and more. The library is located in our office, 
and they are happy to receive recommendations for other 
titles they can add to the selection. 
Please feel free to borrow these books anytime. Any en-
quiries contact Bronwyn on 0800-100-029 or ashbur-
ton@educarents.com. 
He aha te mea nui o te ao? He tangata, he tangata, he tan-
gata. 
What is the most important thing in the world? It is the 
people, it is the people, it is the people. 

    



    

NOT TO BE MISSED 

THE BEST AND WORST CHILDREN’S BOOKS 

OF 2018 

Canterbury Literacy Association is proud to present…. 

BEST + WORST 

Best and Worst Children’s Books of 2018 

Nga Pukapuka Tamariki Pai Rawa,  

Kino Rawa hoki mo 2018 

 

Come along for an evening of laughter, “THE’ low 

down on this year’s Best and Worst Chldren’s Books 

as well as Christchurch’s best Christmas cake.  Don’t 

forget your gold coins! 

 

Tuesday 20 November, Turanga—Central Library, 

6pm-7.30pm 

Raffle prizes.  Gold coin donation for Christmas Cake. 

With support from  

 Scorpio Books  


